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November 6, 2013


The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

I am pleased to submit the enclosed motion for the King County Council to accept the King County Metro Transit 2013 Service Guidelines Report.

It is clear from this report that Metro’s service guidelines, recommended by the Regional Transit Task Force as part of a landmark new approach to planning transit service, have proven to be an invaluable tool. Over the past two years, the guidelines have helped Metro reallocate resources from its lowest-performing services to the areas where they are needed most. As a result, the transit system has become more productive and effective, and today King County residents are getting far more value for their transit dollars.

The guidelines were also intended to help Metro reduce service, if necessary. Unfortunately, the County’s adopted 2013-2014 budget assumes that Metro will have a $75 million revenue shortfall starting in mid-2014, after the Congestion Reduction Charge expires and available reserves are exhausted. Unless additional funding is approved, a reduction of up to 600,000 annual service hours will be necessary to close the budget gap. An additional 45,000 annual service hours will have to be cut in June 2014 because the funding will end for enhanced service to mitigate traffic impacts of the Alaskan Way Viaduct Replacement Project. The report presents the detailed data Metro used to plan how it will reduce the system by up to 17 percent—based on the reduction priorities in the service guidelines. The guidelines helped Metro make the best use of its severely diminished resources. Nevertheless, the service reductions will be deep and the impacts on County residents will be widespread—reinforcing my resolve to find a transportation funding solution that will keep Metro whole.

Adding to the urgency for stable, sufficient funding is a key finding of the report: instead of reducing service, King County should be investing an additional 510,700 annual service hours to meet the current needs of Metro’s customers. Even larger investments will be needed to achieve the goals of our region’s Transportation 2040 plan. As Metro’s growing ridership approaches a record high, we cannot ignore these needs.

[bookmark: _GoBack]In presenting these and other important findings, the report fulfills the requirements of Ordinance 17597, which amended Ordinance 17143 that adopted Metro’s Strategic Plan for Public Transportation 2011-2021 and requires the annual service guidelines report. Ordinance 17597 requires that the service guidelines report be transmitted by October 31 of each year to the Regional Transit Committee for consideration. As a result of the additional complexity of this year’s report, I requested that the Council extend the due date to November 8.

As directed by Section 5(A) of Ordinance 17143, the report summarizes the following:

1. The corridor analysis to determine the Metro All-Day and Peak Network with a summary of resulting scores and assigned service levels as determined by the King County Metro Service Guidelines (Service Guidelines);
1. The results of the analysis including a list of corridors above and below their target service levels and the estimated number of service hours necessary to meet the needs of corridors under their target service level; 
1. The performance of transit services by route and any changes in the Service Guidelines thresholds since the previous reporting period, using the performance measures identified in Chapter III of the Strategic Plan and in the Service Guidelines;
1. A list of transit service changes made to routes and corridors of the network since the last reporting period;
1. The network and rider connectivity associated with transit services delivered by other providers; and
1. A list of potential changes, if any, to the Strategic Plan and Service Guidelines to better meet their policy intent.

The King County Metro Transit 2013 Service Guidelines Report shows progress toward the goals of Metro’s Strategic Plan, which mirror and support the eight goals in the King County Strategic Plan as well as the “fair and just” principle that guides everything the County does. The eight goals concern safety, human potential, economic growth, environmental sustainability, service excellence, financial stewardship, public engagement and transparency, and quality workforce. By identifying the resources needed to meet target service levels in all transit corridors, the guidelines report helps Metro deliver efficient and effective services that are equitable and provide value throughout King County. The assignment of service levels based on low-income and minority demographics and ridership demonstrates a higher commitment to those corridors where more people depend on public transportation. 



The 2013 Service Guidelines Report also supports the objectives and strategies of the King County Strategic Climate Action Plan, particularly those related to the Transportation and Land Use goal area. The report illustrates how Metro is encouraging transit use and reducing the need for driving by investing resources where the most people ride and improving the reliability and efficiency of service.

We estimate that this report required 800 staff hours to produce, costing $48,000. The estimated printing cost for the report is $700.

Thank you for your consideration of this motion. The 2013 Service Guidelines Report will help King County residents see how Metro is making the best use of the County’s transit resources to deliver high-quality services that get people where they want to go—and what more we must do to meet current and future public transportation needs.

If you have any questions, please contact Christina O’Claire, Supervisor of Strategic Planning and Analysis, at 206-477-5801, or via email at christina.oclaire@kingcounty.gov.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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